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NAUSET REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL

P.O. Box 1887, North Eastham, Massachusetts 0265 1-5046

Tel. (508) 255-1505

Fax. (508) 255-9701

Thomas M. Conrad, Principal

Dr. Paul W. Markovich, Asst. Principal

Eduardo J. MacDonald, Asst. Principal

July 21st, 2012

Dear Parent/Guardian and Nauset Student Athlete,

Under the Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 166, section 1 and Department of Public Health Regulations in regards to head injuries and trauma adopted in August 2011, it is required that all student athletes have an annual physical examination prior to participating in athletics.
Under the previous law a student athlete who had a physical exam that expired during the season was cleared to participate until the end of the season.  Under the new law, a student athlete must present the school with a physical every 13 months.  The student athlete’s current physical will expire 13 months following the date of their previous physical, even if it is during the current sport season.  If the student athlete does not present a physical prior to the expiration date they will be ineligible to participate in athletics.
Attached is the Massachusetts School Health Record, please present this to your child’ primary care physician to complete during the physical exam and turn into the school prior to your child’s physical expiring.  A letter is also being sent to local physicians to inform them of the law change and any assistance they can be of providing timely exams will be greatly appreciated.

If you do not have insurance, every child in Massachusetts is eligible for some type of low-cost or free health insurance plan through MassHealth, the Commonwealth Care or Commonwealth Choice.  Below are clinics in the lower Cape Cod region accepting new patients for physical exams, if you are in need of health insurance for your child, you can also contact any of these facilities.

Provincetown Health Center



Harwich Health Center

49 Kemp Way





269 Chatham Road

Provincetown, MA 02657



Harwich, MA 02645

(508) 487-9395




(508) 432-1400

Wellfleet Health Center

3130 Route 6

Wellfleet, MA 02667

(508) 349-3131

If you have any questions please contact Michele Pavlu, Athletic Trainer, at the number or email listed below.

Sincerely,

Michele M. Pavlu, ATC, LAT, CSCS
Phone: (508) 255-1505

Fax: (508) 255-9701

Email: pavlum@nausetschools.org


